

## ***CUDDINGTON, DELAMERE PARK & SANDIWAY VILLAGE PLAN***

### ***Action Notes for the meeting of the Implementation Group held on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> June 2017 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm***

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and thanked them for all their hard work over the last month.

PRESENT: John de Souza, Mike Hall, Sarah Shepherd, David Ruchat, John Faulkner (in the Chair)

APOLOGIES: Russell Smith, Heather Thompson

ACTION NOTES MEETING 8<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2017: had been circulated and were approved as a correct record.

WORKING GROUP DOCUMENTS: The latest had been circulated before the meeting.

FACILITIES & COMMUNITY: David gave an update on the website. Besides normal maintenance and updating significant work involved current Neighbourhood Plan promotion/ consultation. Current draft plan available as are feedback mechanisms. Whilst now there is only a link to the Delamere Park website, they have requested that none of their events should go on the general village diary. More to do on mobile connectivity. Local objections to mobile mast planning application at rear of Gospel Church including a claim that mast is for the benefit of Northwich and not our village. Borough Councillor Harry Tonge liaising with objectors prior to a decision by Borough Council Officers. Russell is now member of Danebridge PPG to get inside track. Danebridge have been directed by Vale Royal Clinical Commissioning Group to open for new patients. Danebridge have plans to recruit 2 trainee Doctors. Meeting with St Johns Church to get a picture of what they are doing good neighbour/ befriending. In due course the Group will decide on how to proceed further. Other actions considered complete.

TRAFFIC & TRANSPORT: John de S reported on the recent traffic data and that they are monitoring delivery of the actions that Highways have agreed at the various locations in the village. For further details see Traffic & Transport Working Group action notes. John F reported Mere Lane car park extension in use. A few things still to do including double yellow lines on road previously agreed. Publicity in Northwich Guardian on cycle racks at Mere Lane shops. Fred Jones making some progress on grass verges on Mere Lane. Most other actions are regarded as complete.

ENVIRONMENT: Sarah reported that the Library are very keen to expand their role in the local community. Continue to be a hub for litter picking. Members of the Group have pink spray to identify and highlight dog poo. Group will act if bad cases come to light. Group planning general planting round the village in September. Planting on Fir Lane complete and looking good. David reported that he is still investigating opportunities for a community energy scheme. Meanwhile Heather continues to work with CWAC on energy champions, advisors. A further meeting of the Allotment Steering Group due on 14<sup>th</sup> June.

OVERALL REVIEW OF PROGRESS: All three Groups are working towards completing their work by the end of the year. They are working on a document which will be widely published listing each action in the Village Plan, what has been achieved, whether it has been completed and what if any arrangements are in hand to carry on the work after our 2 year implementation period is up.

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING: Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July 2017 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm